BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 20 November 2019 at 7.30 pm
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Ward

*



K Burgess (L) 


Burtonwood 

Vice Chairman

*



M Tarr
 (L)



Westbrook










Council Members

*



Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 

*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood



Sam Smith (L) 


Burtonwood 





J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood 





Vacancy 



Burtonwood 

*



A Guthrie (L) 


Westbrook

*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook
*



S Krizanac (LD) 


Westbrook 




J Tarr (L)



Westbrook





Vacancy
 


Westbrook





Vacancy



Westbrook





Vacancy



Westbrook

*



B Gallagher (L)


Westbrook



*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Clerk – Julie Pickles
C28
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors J Tarr, 
S Smith and J Joyce.  
C29
Minutes Silence
A minutes silence was taken in memory of Councillor Terry O’Neill who had recently sadly died after a short illness.

C30
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no declarations of interest were received.

C31
Parish Council Co - Option 
It was noted that no elector had called for an election, therefore the Parish Council was now free to co-opt 3 new members to the available vacancies (Westbrook Ward).

Two members of the local community attended who wished to forward themselves to the available positions.

Resolved that Robert MacLaren and Marc Rufus be welcomed to the Parish Council as co-optee members, it was noted that there was still 1 available position vacant in the Westbrook Ward. Since the last meeting of the Parish Council Councillor Terry O’Neill had died, this vacancy would now be advertised for election after the Christmas period.
C32
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that Police Officers were not in attendance but their email reports had been circulated

Resolved that the report be noted
C33   Minutes of the Previous Meeting (16 October 2019)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 16 October 2019 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C34
Matters Arising

Nil

C35
Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (20 November 2019)
The Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor M Tarr, Councillor A Guthrie and  Councillor J Guthrie.
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.
C35.1 Apologies

It was noted that apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Joyce.
C35.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No declaration of interests were declared.
C35.3 Application(s) for Grant
Eat and Meet – Burtonwood Community Centre – requested fund for eat and meet Christmas Party - Grant requested £390
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £100 be forwarded
Burtonwood and Collins Green Senior Citizen Association – To fund Christmas Activities Cost £700 – but would be grateful for any amount

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £500 be forwarded
C35.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings 

Nil
C35.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (October/November 2019)

Relief Caretaker Kingswood Oct/Nov 2019 


£     80.00

WBC Play Area Inspections Q1 




£   259.56

WBC Play Area Inspections Q2 




£   259.56

SCS Litter picker 5 weeks 





£ 1456.36

Clerks Expenses November 2019 



£   101.11 

Xmas Grant Callands Primary School 



£   200.00

Xmas Grant Burtonwood Primary School 


£   200.00

Xmas Grant Westbrook Old Hall Primary School

£   200.00

Xmas Grant St Philip CEVA Primary School 


£   200.00

Xmas Grant St Paul of the Cross Primary School

£   200.00

D Norris – Traveller Clear up 




£     80.00 

D Norris – Half Year Landscaping 



£ 4090.00

Clerks Expenses Stationary / Stamps 



£     54.55

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that all payments be made

C35.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (October 2019)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of October 2019 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C35.7 Kingswood Community Centre
It was noted that the centre would be closed down over the Christmas period from 23 December to 2 January 2020.
C35.8 Pavilion Centre

Nothing to report.
C35.9 Play Area – Pavilion
Nothing to report.
C35.10Play Area – Collins Green
Nothing to report.
C35.11Play Area Inspections

Nil
C35.12Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil


C35.13Pitches
Nothing to report.
C35.14Quotations Received

Nil
C35.15Christmas Tree Light Up
It was noted that Callands Tree light up would take place on 27 November at 7.00pm, the Burtonwood Tree light up would take place on 6 December at 6.00pm.
C35.16Forshaw Thanksgiving Trust

It was reported that the Forshaw Thanksgiving Trust cheques were to be sent to the 5 Primary Schools of the Parish.
C35.17Any Other Business

Burtonwood Parish Ward Vacancy
The Clerk reported that if an election was to be called for the Parish vacant seat and coincided with the election if called for the Burtonwood and Winwick vacancy the costs would be shared with the Borough Council. 

C36
Report of the Planning Sub Committee 20 November 2019
The Councillor B Gallagher reported on Planning Sub-Committee meeting    
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.
C36.1 Apologies

No apology for absence had been received.  
C36.2 Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 

C36.3 Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

4 Domestic Planning Application

7 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry
4 Enforcement Notices Closed 

4 Enforcement Noticed Opened 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 
0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C36.4 Planning Sub Committee Membership
It was reported that there was currently 3 vacancies in relation to the Planning Sub-committee, 

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that Councillors Bob MacLaren, Marc Rufus and Marina Smith have seats on the committee

C37
Correspondence 
1. Clerks and Councils Direct

2. Purdah – WBC

3. Police Report October – Burtonwood

4. Police Report October – Westbrook

5. Email – Cllr C Mitchell

6. Marc Rufus – Vacancy / Co-option

7. Jan White – Vacancy / Co-option

8. Bob MacLaren – Vacancy / Co-option

9. Police Report from Burtonwood

Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 

C38
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor Kevin Burgess reported on the following matter;-

· Flooding on Haley Road, Phipps Lane and Alder Lane, it was noted that the matter had been reported to the Borough Council who had not taken action except for setting up flood warning signs, Councillor Cathy Mitchell reported that that the Borough Council only had the use of two gully suckers and they would be used where they were needed the most, it was noted that the drains had been jet washed. 
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Kevin Burgess’s report be noted
C39   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Nil 

C40
Westbrook Reports / Updates

Councillor Alan Guthrie reported on the following matter;-

· Bulb planting with St Philip’s School, this had been a nice community event in a lovely outdoor setting.

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alan Guthrie’s report be noted
Councillor Judith Guthrie reported on the following matter;-

· Forwarded Thanks on behalf of the Westbrook and Callands Community Association for the funding of the Christmas Tree on Callands Road.
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Judith Guthrie’s report be noted
Councillor Brian Gallagher reported on the following matters;-

· Callands Road drains blocked – this had been reported to the Borough Council.

· Safety issues in relation to the chicanes on Callands Road, this matter had been discussed with the Borough Council.

· Nuisance parking at Callands Primary School – Councillor Gallagher was to meet with the local police officers to try and remedy this matter.

· Drug use around Harlech Close, this had been reported to the Police.

· Asda, putting up the rent at the local library site 

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Brian Gallagher’s report be noted
The meeting closed at 8.20 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….



                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess  
Chairman

      15 January 2020
8
7

